
Dear Parents/Caregivers, 

The Primary Inter-House Cross Country Carnival is to be held on Tuesday 16 April at 
Nudgee College from 12.30pm – 3.00pm. 

Year 2 – Year 6 students will be participating at the carnival and will be transported by 
a chartered bus to and from the venue. Students will be escorted by their classroom 
teacher to the bus. Students will return to the College at the conclusion of the carnival 
or alternatively parents are permitted to take their child home.  Please ensure that you 
see your child’s classroom teacher to have their name signed off before taking your 
child home. 

Students are required to wear their sports uniform which can be worn to and from 
school.  Any colourful house accessories may be added at Nudgee College but must be 
removed (including face paint/zinc) before students leave at the end of the day.  Please 
ensure the following items are packed in their PE bag:  

 Hat

 Sunscreen

 Named water bottle

 Lunch and healthy snacks for afternoon tea

 Towel to sit on (optional)

 Tracksuit (optional)

 House accessories

Please ensure all items are clearly named! 

PLEASE NOTE: At all sporting events, myself/school staff will be assisting students 
with sunscreen application to ensure that sunscreen is being applied correctly. If you 
would not like us to assist your child, please email me to let me know. 

Sno-cones 
Sno-cones will be available at $5 each (cash only) for students to purchase after their 
race. 



Spectators and Parking 
Spectators are welcome to attend and support the runners. Parking will be available at 
P5 which is highlighted on the map. Please enter via Edmund Rice Way and the car park 
will be on your right.  

Weather 
A message will be placed on the Clayfield College App if the weather is inclement, to 
notify you of a cancellation.  

Program 

TIME EVENT DISTANCE 
12.00pm Buses depart School 
12.30pm Arrive at Nudgee College 
1.00pm 12 Years and over (Born 2012/2011) 3km 
1.15pm 11 Years (Born 2013) 3km 
1.30pm 10 Years (Born 2014) 2km 
1.45pm 8 Years & under (Born 2016 or 2017)  1km 

2.00pm 9 Years (Born 2015) 1.5km 

2:30pm Clean-up 
2.40pm Bus Pick Up 
3.00pm Arrive back at Clayfield College 

We look forward to a great afternoon of running. 

Miss Amy Lewin Mrs Audrey Fellowes 
Primary Sports Coordinator Deputy Principal – Head of Primary 




